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MEMORANDUM

	July 2, 2020

TO:		Parents/Families of Incoming Varsity Student-Athletes

FROM:	Lori A. Hendricks, Ph.D. (’92)
		Chair of Physical Education and Director of Athletics

SUBJECT:	Welcome and Varsity Sports Update

[bookmark: _GoBack]Greetings from South Hadley where my team and the entire College leadership team have been working round the clock on plans to reopen our facilities and provide for the safe return to sport.  The current public health crisis is certainly not what any of us expected as your student-athletes prepare for the start of their collegiate careers. 

MHC released its Fall 2020 plan on Tuesday, June 30.  I know that your student-athletes are eager to be wearing the MHC victory blue uniform.  While there will be no athletic contests held this fall, we are still working on details regarding practices.  There is also consideration being given at the NCAA level to allowing institutions to move its fall contests to the spring.  Decisions about winter and spring contests have not been made by the institution or conference.  We expect those decisions to occur later this fall, which also raises additional questions about the ability of the full team to return in the spring. To be clear, those decisions have not been made.

Typically, in this letter, I review basic information regarding preparation for all sport seasons.  Although not all decisions have been made, we are planning to proceed with medical and compliance clearance in order to be prepared to pivot quickly.  The NCAA requires medical and compliance clearance regardless of whether student-athletes are engaging in practices and/or contests.  Information is shared below with details being directed to your student-athletes in separate communications.

There is an email going out to all student-athletes sharing information regarding our decision making on fall contests.  We will plan to continue our communication through team emails and the Athletics section of the College FAQs.  

I know that this is an unsettling time and want to make sure that we are answering your questions.  Please do not hesitate to reach out to me, the head coaches, or my leadership team if we can be of assistance to you. 

MEDICAL & COMPLIANCE CLEARANCE
Our athletic training staff is working on medical clearance for all student-athletes who anticipate trying out for and/or practicing with our varsity teams. Student-athletes will receive ‘Medical Clearance Instructions’ via their MHC email this week and will receive reminders periodically throughout the summer. The majority of the clearance process will be completed online through the Health Center website and MyHealthConnection portal. You will note that this is a comprehensive packet of information regarding MHC and NCAA requirements.  Student-athletes must complete this information and be medically cleared in order to tryout or practice with any of our teams. 

During the months of July and August, the athletic training staff and Health Center will review the student-athletes’ medical forms to confirm all materials are complete, and they are cleared to participate. Staff from athletic training or the Health Center will communicate with student-athletes directly if there are any problems with the submitted materials. Please encourage your student-athletes to respond with a sense of urgency.  If you have any questions about medical clearance, please contact Catie LeBlanc, assistant athletic trainer, at cleblanc@mtholyoke.edu, immediately. 

Student-athletes are to complete NCAA compliance requirements before being cleared for practice. Once the NCAA releases this upcoming year’s forms, an email with instructions will be sent through our Front Rush platform. NCAA forms are expected to be released in early July.  The Front Rush compliance requirements will also include some medical documents that will need to be completed. All Front Rush requirements can be completed online. 

[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]The deadline to submit the information to MHC Athletic Training (see the packet for specific instructions) and complete all additional compliance requirements is August 1, 2020.  If you have any challenges with this deadline (and we are expecting you may) you must contact our athletic training staff immediately, but not later than August 1, to confirm medical clearance plans and timelines.

PARENTS ORIENTATION WELCOME
Typically, we host a Parents Welcome Session as a component of the preseason and orientation schedules. This is our opportunity to personally welcome you, review parent expectations, provide a health and safety briefing, introduce you to the team supporting the student-athletes, and answer questions regarding the upcoming year.  We are moving this session to a virtual experience that will be included as a part of the orientation process. In the coming weeks, you will hear more about the virtual Orientation plans from the College.

[bookmark: _heading=h.30j0zll]THE TRANSITION OF COMMUNICATION BEGINS
Student-athletes will be receiving information from Athletics and the College through their MHC email accounts.  If your student-athletes have not been checking this account regularly, please encourage them to do so.  Our athletic training staff and coaches will be sending information regarding medical clearance status, summer practice plans, and general information regarding the coming year.  If your student-athletes have any questions about their athletics experience, I encourage them to talk directly with the head coaches.  

I look forward to virtually greeting each of you in a few short weeks and very much look forward to cheering on our Lyons together and in person at future contests.  

My best to you for a healthy and safe summer.  This is good training for those nail-biting contests we are sure to enjoy together over the coming years.

Go Lyons!
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